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COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday 23rd March 2016, 10:30
Lunch: 13:00

Freshwater Fisheries Laboratory, Pitlochry

Draft Minutes
1. Attendees
James Hunt (JH)*

Tweed Foundation (Chair)

John Armstrong (JA)*
Marine Scotland Science

Kerrie Campbell (KC)*
Marine Scotland

Pamela Esson *

River Dee Trust

Sean Dugan (SD)

SFCC

Jackie Graham* (JG)

Galloway Fisheries trust

Alistair Stephen (AS)

SSE 

*   Denotes committee members

2. Apologies
Jo Girvan 
3. Minutes of previous meeting, review of action points and matters arising
Action points in red
SFCC to promote VC, skype, and phone access to meetings
SFCC to engage further with IFM on WFR training work stream
· Committee continued a discussion from the December meeting on the lack of SFCC involvement or acknowledgement in the WFR working groups to date. While some felt that SFCC could contribute and is not adequately represented, others assured that the core functions and ethos of SFCC are being communicated by representatives on committee.

JH & JA to agree a small detail on previous minutes regarding SFCC representation in WFR working groups.

4. Chairman's report
JH provided an overview of important discussion items for the meeting and a brief summary of activities since December.
· The last 3 months have been consumed by :-

· preparations for February biologists meeting

· SFCC-IFM GIS training course
· Objectives drafting and planning
· ADMIN – Sean’s employment. Appraisal, job description
· With reference to Sean’s annual work summary, JH reflected on the last year of SFCC working to be more innovative, forward looking and engaging: 
· Training (habitat, electrofishing, scale reading, GIS)
· Proof of concept for data collection apps

· Freshwater fisheries map

· Supply to MSS of electro-fishing data, including audit process

· Updated CEH river network

· OSMA agreement in principle by Scottish Government. JH provided a brief history of the process of getting to this agreement and the current difficulty of completing the process. 
· Science access document, reference library
· Ongoing activities and support to members
· JH noted that SD should be commended for achieving all of these objectives, which was agreed by committee.
KC to assist SD in working with Scottish Government GIS team to take forward SFCC member access to One Scotland Mapping Agreement (OSMA) data.

5. Biologists’ meeting report
The group had an open feedback session on the successful event, with several observations made for future events. Discussions included: need for greater attendance from local and national organisations over both days, striking a balance between short and detailed talks, moving the event back to Pitlochry to permit ease of attendance from Lab staff (suggestions include Atholl Palace, SSE new visitor centre). JA noted that the meeting was well received by MSS staff, in particular understanding the challenges of the local trust network.  JH noted the importance of a smaller room for better acoustics and encouraged committee to consider the format for the next meeting (although plenty of time).
6. Finance
Finances for the last year and the proposed budget for 2016-2017 were reviewed. The reserve is currently around £70,000 and the deficit £7,000 for the year. JH outlined deviations from the 2015-2016 budget such as no investment in the electrofishing database, and the web map which was delivered free of charge. Members discussed renewal of the annual CEH river network license, with the consideration of SFCC ceasing to renew this license in August 2016.  Ordnance Survey have developed a new river network, a version of which they have released as free open data. SFCC could save £7,000 per year by removing subscription to CEH river network.
SD to liaise with SEPA (regarding SEPA coding) and write up options in full for consideration by SFCC committee and members.
JH also thanked Jeff Gibbons for his work to secure funding for the manager post for another year.

JH to circulate final year finances and notify committee of annual accounts external inspection.

SFCC member annual subscription fee of £1200 to remain.

7. Wild Fisheries Reform Update

The group discussed the current uncertainty and opportunities related to the WFR. The key message from government is the desire to keep working with stakeholders and the encouragement for everyone to engage. Clarification on progress with the proposed central fishery unit was requested, and will be provided when developments begin to unfold. Members enquired about SFCC’s contribution to the various proposed working groups. It was noted that it is important that these groups work together and continue to disseminate information to various member groups.

SFCC to respond to the public consultation, with focus on Q1 and Q2
8. Setting 2016 SFCC Objectives and priorities
JH outlined the suggested 2016 objectives detailed in a separate document titled: Scoping ideas for SFCC objectives 2016-2017. Committee feedback is provided as bullet points under each heading of the document:

In general, attendees endorsed the objectives list and noted their context within the WFR
1.1 Central storage of data
The need for a central repository for fish count data was discussed and SFCC could facilitate this in the future but further consideration required
SD, JA, Iain Malcolm and David Morris to convene a meeting to launch trial of smolt recording utility for Lochaber and Cromarty Fisheries trusts as part of the SARF project.

1.2 Mapping data availability
SFCC to progress this as a priority
1.3 Field data recording and central storage

SD to meet with KC to discuss KC’s previous experience in marine data storage, collection and access.
2. Communication and partnership working
2.1 Local-national interface

Committee discussed ways to improve links between local and national with suggestions ranging from developing video conferencing infrastructures in Trust offices, to national organisations visiting Trusts out in the network.

SD to assess VC and skype capabilities to link MSS with trusts
Committee agreed to take forward Jeff Gibbon’s suggestion for SFCC meetings to be used to raise awareness of current and planned research between membership organisations. 
To be trialled in the afternoon of the June 22nd meeting. 
These afternoon occasions were also suggested as being utilised to take forward specific WFR work tasks or working group themes. The Freshwater laboratory seminar series was also mentioned as a way to involve local biologists, and to encourage attendance and engagement in this planned afternoon session.
2.2
Research & Data Forum
SD to work with web developer to add this functionality to the SFCC website.

A further discussion on the aim, scope, moderation and access to the forum is required.

2.3
Wild Fisheries Information Feed
Publicise this resource to SFCC members and others as soon as possible.

3. Science access for local fisheries managers
Committee felt that because relevant papers are spread across such a broad range of journals, that subscriptions to the proposed journals would not be beneficial at this point. 

JA noted potential benefit of joining FSBI. Committee discussed the issue of subscribing to one or two journals that would only occasionally have relevant articles
SD to circulate detailed quotations from journal providers to committee for consideration.

Committee to make final decision by email shortly thereafter.

4. Training 
SD to target those who have not refreshed their team leader refresher course.

SD to run short online training courses for members in GIS.

A survey design training course was discussed briefly by committee. It was felt that survey design training on a local level was not optimal, and that a national approach to data collection design was favourable.

General observations
It was acknowledged that Sean cannot carry out all proposed work, and that prioritising and working with members and others was required. 
Committee to place the proposed objectives into a quarterly work plan for SD, with the first block of work to be reported at the June 23rd meeting. 

Planning for the next quarter to be undertaken at the June meeting
9. Central Storage of Smolt Data
This item was covered as part of item 8 above.

10. AOB
JA suggested that the ethos of the next annual meeting be one of joint working and engagement. This meeting could be used to undertake the annual membership questionnaire, and to engage with new biologist staff members.

Next Meetings: June 22nd, September 29th, November 30th

